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RODENT REPELLENT

LIQUID SUSPENSION CONTAINING THIRAM

AGRICULTURAL

GUARANTEE: THIRAM 12.0%

REGISTRATION NO. 14761
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

WILBUR-ELLIS COMPANY OF CANADA LIMITED
P.O. BOX 22091,
LONDON, ONTARIO

N6C 4N0

"TRANSPORT CLASSIFICATION (CANADA):
THIRAM, MIXTURE UN 2771 CLASS 9.2P.G. 111"

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

GENERAL INFORMATION:  RODENT REPELLENT is a specially formulated
Thiram repellent to prevent RABBITS, MICE and DEER from causing
injury to fruit trees and ornamental stock.  Thiram repels by
taste only and therefore some "teethmarks" may be noticed after
application.  When properly applied, RODENT REPELLENT will
provide a white coat on the treated surfaces which may aid in the
prevention of South-West injury.

STIR WELL BEFORE USING



FOR SPRAYING:  Dilute RODENT REPELLENT with an equal volume of
water and apply with a knapsack sprayer up to the point of
run-off.

FOR BRUSHING:  Do not dilute but brush RODENT REPELLENT directly
onto the trees, with a large brush.

APPLICATION:  Thoroughly cover trunk and branches as low as soil
level to prevent mouse damage and, as high as rabbits and deer
can reach under severe snow conditions.  Best results are
obtained after trees and shrubs have become dormant.  The treated
surfaces will withstand weathering if the repellent is applied on
dry bark and the coating has dried before the temperature drops
below freezing.  If applied in early fall, repeat the treatment
before snowfall.  One thorough application in late fall gives
protection until early spring.

1 litre of RODENT REPELLENT will treat approximately the
following number of young trees, depending on age and size.

Age 1 year 2 years 3 years 4 years 5 years

Approx
Height of
TREES

0.5
metres

0.5 - 1.0
metres

1.0 - 2.0
metres

1.5 - 2.5
metres

2.0 - 3.5
metres

Trees per
1 Litre

275 - 450 125 - 225 75 - 100 50 - 75 25 - 50

CLEANING OF EQUIPMENT:  Clean spray equipment or brushes
immediately after use by washing with soapy water before the
material hardens.

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Hazardous if
swallowed.  Avoid contact with skin and eyes.  After handling,
wash thoroughly with soap and water before eating, drinking or
smoking.  DO NOT CONSUME alcoholic beverages immediately before
or within 24 hours after working with this product.  Avoid
contamination of food or feed.  Do not contaminate water
supplies, irrigation ditches, ponds, lakes or streams.

FIRST AID: If swallowed, induce vomiting by touching the back of
the throat with a finger or blunt object.  Repeat until vomit
fluid is clear.  If breathing affected, start artificial



respiration.  Contact physician or Poison Control Centre or bring
patient to nearest hospital taking this labelled container with
you.  In case of skin contact, remove contaminated clothing and
wash skin with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush with plenty of
water for 15 minutes and get medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  No specific antidote.  Symptomatic
measures.  Thiram is chemically related to Antabuse, hence
alcohol exposure is likely to be antagonistic.

STORAGE:  Keep container closed to prevent hardening.  DO NOT
allow to freeze.

DISPOSAL:  1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the
rinsings to the spray mixture in the tank.  2. Follow provincial
instructions for any required additional cleaning of the
container prior to its disposal.  3. Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use.  4. Dispose of the container in
accordance with provincial requirements.  5. For information on
the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of
spills contact the regional office of Conservation and
Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the Directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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